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A Message from the Provincial Grand Master
Brethren
It is no coincidence that this last year saw many Centenaries for Lodges in our Province.
Brave men, bonded in fraternal love by their service in the Great War, wished to maintain
that bond and continue their service to their communities and country. Freemasonry then, as
now, o�ered a wonderful way to maintain that tradition of service. It has been my privilege
and delight to visit these Lodges and help share their celebrations.
Service comes in many forms. The unsung heroes of Lodges: Almoners and Charity Stewards
for many years, Secretaries and Treasurers, Provincial O�cers, Brethren running Halls,
Magazines, Websites. The list is endless. The service you give to others through our
Charities, Brethren involved in numerous projects in the community and your loving care for
our widows and our elderly Brethren and families.
As ever your sel�essness, compassion and charity are a humbling lesson to us all.
Jane and I send each one of you our thanks for the service you give.
May you have a most enjoyable Christmas, and our good wishes for a happy, successful and
peaceful New Year.
Ever remembering to be mindful of the needs of others.
Sincerely and fraternally

John.   
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On Tuesday 24th September 2019 Mercia Lodge No: 3995 who meet at Aldridge celebrated their 
centenary meeting with a full provincial visit. 

Centenary Celebrations
Mercia Lodge No: 3995 on Tuesday 24th September

The WM W. Bro Eric Masih The WM W. Bro Eric Masih is pictured with brethren of the lodge and the Provincial team.is pictured with brethren of the lodge and the Provincial team.

Applications from interested members are invited for the honorary post of SMCA 
Secretary for the period starting 17th June 2020 when W.Bro. J.B. Rouse steps down 

from that o�ce.

Basic computer literacy is needed and some knowledge of accounts is helpful but 
not essential.  The post is part-time only and currently more as a representative for 
the Sta�ordshire Masonic Charity though it is hoped that the successful applicant 

will have the enthusiasm to take on further work responsibilities relating to the day-
to-day work of the charity.  

Written applications for the post should be sent to:
Dr. Matthew Gibbons,

Provincial Grand Secretary,
211 Tettenhall Rd, 

Wolverhampton, WV6 0DD

Or emailed to:      secretary@pglsta�ordshire.co.uk

SMCA SECRETARY


















































